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The meeting was called to order at 3.20 p.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 111: FINANCIAL EMERGENCY OF THE UNITED NATIONS (continued) 

(a) REPORT OF THE NEGOTIATING COMMITTEE ON THE FINANCIAL EMERGENCY OF THE UNITED 
NATIONS (continued) 

(b) REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/C.S/38/9 and Corr.l) 

1. Mr. AMNEUS (Sweden), speaking on behalf of the Nordic countries, said that it 
was important that the General Assembly should continue to discuss the financial 
emergency of the United Nations, even though there was little, if anything, to say 
on the matter that had not already been said many times before. It was vital that 
Member States should express their views on the short-term deficit of the United 
Nations and on the poor pattern of payment of assessed contributions. The deficit 
continued to increase, largely as a result of withholdings, which, in 1983 alone, 
were expected to amount to more than $26,000,000, more than $6,000,000 of which 
affected the regular budget. Furthermore, the great majority of Member States paid 
their assessed contributions later than provided for in the Financial Regulations. 
The Nordic countries deplored that state of affairs and found it particularly 
distressing that most of the increase in the deficit was related to the withholding 
of contributions in respect of peace-keeping activities. That was of great concern 
to all, especially to those Member States who, as a result, carried the bulk of the 
burden. The Nordic Governments had repeatedly emphasized the principle of 
collective financial responsibility of all Member States for United Nations 
activities, including peace-keeping operations. The ever-increasing deficit was 
the result of the unwillingness of some Member States to accept their collective 
responsibility under the Charter and to bear their fair share of the financial 
burden of all United Nations activities or to comply fully with the Financial 
Regulations. In that way, the financial integrity, viability and credibility of 
the United Nations was jeopardized. 

2. Although the situation appeared to be slightly better than the previous year, 
there was no cause for complacency. The so-called short-term deficit continued to 
grow, and the reduction in its rate of growth merely meant that the United Nations 
had moved from acute crisis back to its usual condition of latent emergency. The 
improved performance by some Member States should be welcomed and should serve as 
an example for others. If Member States wished to strengthen the United Nations, 
as they all professed, they must take steps to alleviate its financial difficulties. 

3. The Nordic countries reiterated their appeal to all Member States to live up 
fully to their responsibilities and to make every effort to contribute 
constructively to a solution of the financial difficulties of the United Nations. 

4. Ms. FELDMAN (Canada) said that her delegation welcomed the improvement in the 
cash flow situation, which was primarily the result of more timely payments of some 
assessed contributions and an increase in the Working Capital Fund. Although the 
United Nations did not face an immediate emergency, the projected financial 
situation for 31 December 1983 and beyond remained unsettling. The deficit of 

; ... 



A/C.5/38/SR.4 
.i::nglisn 
:t'age 3 

(Ms. Feldman, Canada) 

$3b2.4 million projected for that date was by no means a short-term def1c1t, as 
formally described in the report. It hari become a chronic problem, with the 
defic1t increasing by 6.S per cent in 1983 alone. It was a basic obligation of 
membership in the Unlted Nations that Member States must pay the1r assessed shares 
of Uniteu Nat1ons budgets and resist the temptation to refuse select1vely to pay 
their share of certain ot those budgets. Otherwise, the system would be 
unaermineri. Until the main cause of the growing aefic1t - the withholoing by 
certain Member States - was sat1sfactor1ly resolveci, souno financial management 
could not be assurea. 

5. She agreed w1th the comments of the Chairman of the Aav1sory CoJUmittee on 
Admin1strative and Budgetary ~uestions that there was no room tor complacency with 
regard to the timely payment of assessed contr1but1ons. Indeed, only 10 Member 
States hao paid tt1eir full contr1but1on 10 the first quarter of l<jll3. Late 
payments and w1thhold1ng not only exacerbated the cash flow situation but lead to 
the wrongful assuwption that those Member States who d1a pay fully ana on time 
could or should bear a dlsproportionate share of the financial responsibility of 
the United Nations. The accumulation of those difficulties had lea in the past to 
serious financial and political problems w1th respect to arrears unaer hrticle 19 
of the Charter, and, if allowed to cont1nue, threatened to oo so ag<nn 1.n the 
not-so-dlstant future. 

6. F1nally, she askeo whether the Secretariat hao any specific proposals 
regarding the revenue from the sale of postage stamps. 

7. Mr. TAKASU (Japan) sa1d that, according to the report ot the Secretary-~eneral 
ana the introductory statement by the Controller, the financial situat1on of the 
United Nations had shown little improvement since 1982. As a result of the steaay 
increase in the amounts withhelo by certain Member States, the total accumulated 
deficit had doubled in five years, and would reach $335 m1llion by the end of 
1983. The withholding States claimeo that their positions rested on principles, 
and therefore their positions hardly changed at all. In the meant1me, the United 
Nations had manageo to make 1.ts way through those difficulties w1thout go1ng 1nto 
1nsolvency, largely owing to the understanding ot other t-lember States, including 
those contr1buting peace-keeping troops. however, that situat1on clearly coulo not 
continue indefinitely. The growing trend towards withholding contributions must be 
nalteo by all meanb. On the other hand, the appeal by the General Assembly for 
early payment of assessed contributions had resulted in a somewhat better 
pertormance on the part of a number of Member States, at least in the first s1.x 
months of 1983. Together with the increase 1n the Work1ng Capital Fund and a 
number of other measures, there had been a sl1ght improvement in the cash position 
of the Unitea Nat1.ons. however, the latest data indicated that less than 
50 per cent of assessed contributions would have been paid by the end of September, 
and that representea no improvement over 1982. That was especiaLly d1sappo1nting 
1n view of the positive response of many Member States to the General Assembly's 
appeal. It was also disquieting that Member States had failea to pay $148 milllon 
of outstanding contributions to the regular budget by the end of 19bl, and h1s 
delegation could see no s1gn of 1mprovement 1n tt1at regard. 
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8. His delegation was convincea that the financial problems of the United ~ations 
could not be solved until a comprehensive plan for combat~ng the1r underlying 
causes was devisea. Wh~le agreeing with the tiecretary-General and the Chairman of 
ACABI,.! that no spec~fic new action might be needea in lY83, t1e believed that, when 
the issue was considered ~n the future, a comprehensive and long-lasting solution, 
rather than stopgap measures, shoula be sought. That solution should 1nvolve the 
recognition by Member States that, under the Charter, they bore collective 
financial responsibility for the operation of the Unitea Illations and shoula 
therefore make every effort to fulfil their financial oblig~tions, irrespective of 
their positions of principle on specific programmes or activit~es. In aadition, a 
way should be found to deal with the accumulated aeficit, and prompt payment of 
assessed contributions should be further encouraged. 

AGENDA ITEM 114: PA'l'Ti:,;RN OF CONFI:;RE~CI:;S 

(a) Rr;PORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON CONFERE~ES (A/38/32) 

9. Mr. OKJ::YO (Chairman of the Committee on Conferences) said that the report of 
Committee on Conferences (A/38/32) contained, in addition to a summary of the 
year's deliberations and a series of draft resolutions, the calendar of conferences 
and meetings of United Nations bodies for 1984-1985 in its most up-to-date form. 
The calendar would be issued in its final form at the close of the current session 
of the General Assembly, taking into account any action taken by the Assembly. 

10. In accordance with the guidelines for reports of subsidiary organs of the 
General Assembly, the draft resolutions proposed by the Committee on Conferences 
haa been placed at the beginning of the report. The first draft resolution 
recommended the adoption of the calendar by the General Assembly and authorized the 
Committee to make any adjustments in it within approved resources that mignt become 
necessary as a result of action taken by the General Assembly. The second draft 
resolution concerned the renewal of the Committee's mandate for a further three 
years. He believed the Committee was performing an important function tor Member 
States and for the United Nations system as a whole. Rational utilization of the 
scarce resources and conference facilities of the United Nations were as important 
as ever. In addition, the political role that the Committee played and the 
political choices that it made on behalf of the General Assembly could only be 
handled by a body with the type of responsibility that it had and the 
representation therein. Draft resolution C brought together the provisions of all 
existing resolutions and decisions of the General Assembly relating to the planning 
and venues of United Nations meetings, as well as statements of established 
practice, and was a useful work of codification. Draft resolution D concerned the 
question of enhancing efficiency by reducing the serious under-utilization of 
conference resources. Emphasis was placed on the idea that organs should 
themselves discuss the organization of their work and the possible advantages of 
meeting and reporting biennially. Draft resolution E, which concerned the control 
and limitation of documentation, suggested action to be taken by Member titates, the 
Secretariat and subsidiary organs of the General Assembly and outlined the future 
directions of the Committee's efforts. 
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11. The Committee•s report had exceeded the desirable limit of 32 pages set by the 
General Assembly at its thirty-sixth session, since the report had had to contain 
the biennial calendar of conferences. The Committee had been requesting that 
subsidiary organs whose reports exceeded that limit should explain why that was the 
case. It was therefore well aware that it was not always possible to comply with 
that limit, because of the nature of the work performed by some bodies and the need 
fully to inform the General Assembly of their activities. 

12. In its consideration of the calendar of conferences, the Coron1ittee had touched 
upon a number of other items of interest. It hao been noted, for example, that, in 
1983, the Committee had dealt with only two requests for intersessionai Departures, 
and the number of such requests had been steadily falling since committees were 
first obl1ged to submit them. The question of shortening sess1ons of subsid1ary 
organs or the institution of a biennial cycle for such sessions had also been 
discusseo. The Committee had had before it reports from the tiecretariat showing 
the use made by Uniteo Nations bodies of the conference services resources maae 
available to them over the previous three years. It was on the basis of those 
reports, which brought to light the failure of many bodies to make effective use of 
those resources, that the Committee had formulateo the measures recommendeo in the 
draft resolutions in the report. 

13. Much consideration had also been given to the various aspects of the control 
and limitation of documentation, including the questions of oocumentation for 
treaty bodies and for subsioiary organs, recurrent publications of the United 
Nations, the identification of documents that might be discontinueo, shortenea or 
consolidated, compliance by subsidiary organs of the General Assembly with the 
32-page limit on reports and the comparative costs of meeting records. The 
Committee had felt that there was a discernible trend towards more concise reports 
drafted in close compliance with the guidelines and omitting matter alreaoy 
published elsewhere. The Committee had also recommendeo that subsidiary organs 
should include in their agendas the question of control and limitation of 
documentation with a view to ensuring the production of concise reports. ~he 

Committee•s complete recommendations on that question could oe found in araft 
resolution E and the debate which had lea to them was described briefly in 
chapter IV. 

14. As requirea by its mandate, the Committee had consioered the administrative 
and financial implicat1ons of proposed intersessional departures. In that context, 
it had also considered the question of the calculation and presentation of 
conference-servicing costs, which was dealt w1th in chapter V of the report. It 
hao been agreed that, after the adopt1on by the General Assembly of the calendar ot 
conferences, the Cown1ttee woula in future be provided with an estimate of the 
incremental rather than full costs. 

15. 'l'he Committee hao also heard an oral report from the Office of General 
Services on the projected programme of improvements of conference services 
facilities at Headquarters, as endorsed by the General Assembly in resolut1on 
37/14 E. That subject was dealt with in Chapter VI of the report. 'l'he programme 
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of renovation of equipment was alreaay under way, and new equipment had been 
installed in the Security Council and the ~conom~c and Soc1a1 Council cnambers, as 
well as a number of conference rooms. 

16. In the coming year, the Committee would continue to monitor with interest the 
compliance by subsidiary organs of the ~eneral Assembly with the 32-page limit, ana 
it expected further replies from those committees which had been contacted to draw 
their attention to their failure to utilize conference resources efficiently. In 
conclusion, he said that, while some progress has been made on important questions 
relating to the management of conference resources in the Unitea ~ations, much 
remained to be done. If the draft resolutions contained in the report were 
approved by the General Assembly, the Committee would have at its disposal another 
tool with wh1ch to implement the mandate conferred upon it by the international 
community. 

17. Mr. WYZNER (Under-Secretary-~eneral for Conference Services and Special 
Assignments) said that, during the first year in his current capacity, he had come 
increasingly to appreciate the value of the co-operation that had traditionally 
obtained between the Fifth Committee and the Department of Conference Services 
(DCS). '£he triangle formed by the Fifth Committee, the Advisory Committee and the 
Committee on Conferences constituted an essential mechan~sm for an ongo~ng dialogue 
between each of those Comn1ittees and DCS. For its part, DCS was given an 
opportunity to discuss its problems with representatives in those boaies, secure in 
the knowledge that it would find attention, understanaing and, 1f necessary, 
support. At the same time, it also relied on those committees to provide their 
reactions, comments and, if necessary, criticism in respect of the organization of 
the Department's work, and directives on how best to meet the wishes of Member 
States. 

18. Some delegations had privately sought his op1n~on on the renewal of the 
manaate of the Comm1ttee on Conferences, and he had told them that he regarded the 
Committee as an invaluable source of ideas and recommendations on how to improve 
the management of conference servicing resources and as an important channel of 
communication between the Secretariat and Member States. He wished to express his 
appreciation to the Committee on Conferences and its Chairman for the work it haa 
done and for the collaboration which had been established between it and DCS. 

19. DCS looked to the Committee on Conferences for ~mportant support and gu~dance 
in three broad areas: (1) the establishment of a calendar of conferences based on 
the capacity of DCS to provide the necessary services~ (2) the efficient 
utilization of conference resources~ and (3) the control and limitation of 
documentation. 

20. By resolution 36/117 A, the General Assembly had decided that future calendars 
of conferences and meetings should be drawn up so as to take into account the 
capacity of the Secretariat to process and issue in time the documentation requirea 
tor the sessions of scheduled bodies. That had proved to be a significant 
initiative, which had given DCS the capacity to rationalize the planning of 
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meet1ngs from tne point of view ot all the servicing areas involved. In the past, 
an uneven calendar of conferences, which had sometimes proviaeu for simultaneous 
meetings of bodies with high documentation requirements, combined with chronic 
delays in the submission of manuscripts, had resulted in seasonal crises in the 
documentation-processing system. As mandated by the General Assembly, DCS was 
enaeavouring to pay closer attention to its capacity to process documents when 
scheduling meetings of major bodies. With the assistance of the Fifth Comm1ttee 
ana the Committee on Conferences, he was confident that it would in future prove 
possible to design a calendar that, while accommodating many different requirements 
and considerat1ons, would at the same time allow for the smoother and more timely 
production of documents ana an optimum utilization of document-processing 
resources. In draft resolution c recommended to the Fifth Committee 
(A/38/32, para. 4), the Committee on Conferences had causea to be assembled ana 
critically re-examined the scattered rules governing the meeting activities of the 
Organization so as to provide an up-to-date, comprehensive set of regulations. 
With regard to the efficient use of meetings serv1ces, aelegat1ons themselves could 
make a valuable contribution to efficiency. The Main Committees ot the ~eneral 
Assembly had improved their overall utilization of conference resources at the 
preced1ng session but further improvement would set an example to the subsiaiary 
organs of the Assembly. One useful step in that direction would be to start 
meetings on time. The more general question of organ1zation of work was aealt with 
in the important aecision adopted recently by the Economic and Social Council 
(dec1sion 1983/164). he notea wlth interest the proposal in that aecision that tne 
General Assembly should consider adopting a bienn1al progra~ne of work for the 
Second Committee and identifying questions for substantive consiaerat1on in 
alternate years. 

21. As to the control and limitation of documentation, the measures adopted by the 
General Assembly, together witn the steps taken by the Secretary-~eneral ana the 
generally greater awareness of the dimensions of the problem of excess1ve 
documentation, had made it possible to hold approximately constant the total volume 
of documentation during the preceaing five years. That haa been achieved in spite 
of increases in meet1ng activity and in the number of organs which DCS was called 
upon to service. Major factors in stabilizing the volume of documentation haa been 
the reduction in the maximum length allowed for reports or1ginating in the 
Secretariat as a result of regulations imposed by the Secretary-General, 
improvement in respect of the length of reports of subsidiary organs of the General 
Assembly, and the el1mination of summary records for various organs as a result ot 
resolutions adopted by the General Assembly. In draft resolution E, the Comm1ttee 
on Conferences had embarked on a labour of consolidation of its past achievements 
and also had turned its attention to a new area, namely recurrent publications. 

22. Of course, a good deal remained to be done, part1cularly w1th regard to the 
number and length of documents requested by or coming from Member States. The 
support of Member States in encouraging vigilance at the intergovernmental level 
would be crucial. The Secretariat's efforts to scheaule meetings more evenly 
throughout the year would also require the co-operation of Member States in oraer 
to succeed. 
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23. As the recipient of the largest share of the Organization's budget, the 
Department of Conference Services had a special responsibility to manage its 
resources in the most effective manner possible. To that end, any contribut1on 
which could be made by the Committee on Conferences, with the support ot the Fifth 
Committee, to establish a reasonable and practical level of meeting activity and 
reduce documentation would be of the utmost value. he pledged the readiness of UC~ 
to assist the Fifth Committee in any way that it could as the latter considered the 
issues raised in the report of the Committee on Conferences. 

AG~NDA ITEM 115: SCALE OF ASSESSMENTS FOR THE APPORTION~NT OF THh BXP~NSES OF Thh 
UNITED NATIONS: R~PORT OF THh COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (A/38/11 and Arid.l) 

24. Mr. ALI (Chairman of the Committee on Contributions), introducing the report 
of the Committee on Contributions on the work ot its forty-third session, saia that 
the addendum to the report (A/38/ll) contained information on cash payments 
received in 1981 and 1982 in respect of assessed and voluntary contributions. 

25. As requested by the General Assembly, the Committee on Contributions haa 
devoted the first part of its session to a detailed analysis of resolutions 
37/125 B, 36/231 A and 34/6 B, and the important elements contained therein, their 
relevance in the measurement of capacity to pay, and ways and means to take them 
into consideration. Four alternative methods of measuring capacity to pay were 
discussed in the report of the Committee. 

26. Alternative I was geared towards overcoming the problems created by the 
differences which existed between groups of countries. Those differences, which 
had been mentioned frequently in the Fifth Committee, related to the apparent lack 
of comparability of data for countries having different economic systems ana 
utilizing different methods of national income accounting, or for countries at 
different stages of development. The proposal outlined in paragraphs 9-12 of the 
report classified Member States into three distinct groups for purposes of 
assessment: the OECD countries, the centrally planned economies of hastern Europe 
and Mongolia, and the "others", which included most of the Member States in the 
Group of 77. Admittedly, that third group was more diverse than the other two. 
However, the proponents of alternative I had suggested that, since some 78 
countries in that group were currently assessed at the floor level, the 
difficulties in apportioning expenses within the group might not pose 
insurmountable difficulties. 

27. The apportionment of the expenses of the Organization would be carried out, 
under alternative I, in two stages. The first stage would be to aetermine the 
percentages to be borne by each of the three groups just cited through 
negotiation. Once they were determined, two possibilities could be envisagea. One 
would be for the individual groups to assess their own members, and the other would 
be for the Committee on Contributions to continue to recommend to the General 
Assembly the rates of assessment for individual countries within each group. The 
criteria utilized for the apportionment within each group could be either the same 
or modified depending on the requirements of each group. 
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28. Some members of the Committee on Contributions considerea such an approach to 
be simple, innovative and responsive to the current thinking of the General 
Assembly. Views has also been expressed that such an approach might introduce 
elements of confrontation between and within groups. The legal basis for setting 
up the groups and the rationale for assigning a percentage share for each group baa 
also been questioned. The Co~nittee intended to study alternative I further at its 
next session bearing in mind the views expressed in the Fifth Committee. 

29. Alternative II was based on personnel ana sovereignty factors. It had been 
noted that although the assessments of Member States had been based primarily on 
national income statistics, different criteria were used by other organizations in 
the united Nations system, such as ocean tonnage (IMO) and aircraft usage 
components (ICAO). Along those lines, it had been suggested that two factors- a 
personnel factor and a sovereignty factor - could serve as the basis for 
assessment. The personnel factor might be given a weight of 75 per cent and the 
sovereignty factor a weight of 25 per cent. Those two factors coula be modified to 
include other elements, such as a supplement payable by the permanent members of 
the Security Council, a host country supplement, a supplement for the relative s~ze 
of the country's mission to the United Nations, or a specified reduction in the 
soveriegnty factor for the least-developed countries. 

30. While the two alternatives he had outlinea represented a departure from the 
current methodology, alternative II, in particular, dia not seem to reflect the 
real capacity to pay of Member States. It had also been pointea out that to 
determine a country's rate of assessment by the number of its nationals serving in 
the Secretariat would seem to be circular because the rate of assessment was 
currently one of the elements used to determine the geographical distribution ot 
staff in the Professional and higher categories. That argument notwithstanding, 
the Committee planned to study further alternative II and to consider the 
possibility of further linking rates of assessment to benefits derivea by Member 
States. 

31. A third proposal (alternative III) was to use national wealth as the primary 
criterion for determining the relative capacity to pay of Member States. however, 
the Committee had concluded that there had not been sufficient progress in the 
methodology that would be required, and in the availability and comparab~lity of 
national wealth statistics to pursue that alternative at the current time. 

32. Alternaitve IV could be considered as a variant of the current methodology. 
It attempted to incorporate all the elements listed in resolutions 34/6 B and 
36/231 A. In that connection, the Committee nad focused its attention on three 
main areas: (1) the use of economic and social indicators, (2) adjustments for 
inflation and changes in exchange rate and (3) other elements forming part of the 
current methodology. 

33. The Committee's study on integrating economic and social indicators into the 
current methodology reflected the concerns of the General Assembly that the 
Committee should bear in mind conditions or circumstances which adversely affected 
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the capacity to pay of Member States and ways of setting objective criteria by 
which those conditions and circumstances could be taken into account in the 
elaboration of the scale of assessments, ana the particular situation ot Member 
States whose earnings depended heavily on one or a few proaucts. 

34. For analytical purposes, the Committee baa distinguished conditions or 
circumstances which had a long-term effect on a country's economic growth and 
development, from those which reflected more short-term fluctuations in the economy. 

35. The pros and cons ot including additional economic and social inaicators were 
summarized in paragraphs 22-24 of the report. The Committee had taken a pragmatic 
approach and had examined ways and means of taking such inaicators into account. 
It had first identified the countries with assessment rates above 0.03 for which 
inclusion of additional indicators might make a difference. Then it had rev~ewed a 
list of indicators, given in annex I to its report, to determine to what extent 
data are available for those countries. For purely illustrative purposes the 
Committee had chosen the seven indicators listed in paragraph 25 of its report 
mainly on the basis of availability of data. The Committee had not, however, 
reached a conclusion on which indicators would best reflect social and economic 
devlopment. 

36. The Committee had studied one approach for providing relief for ~ember States 
that had not attained adequate levels of economic and social development along the 
same lines of the current methodology, which provided relief for countries with 
per capita incomes below a specified limit, currently $2,100. 'I'he results were 
shown in columns (ll) and (12) ot annex II to the report. Such an approach 
required, first, the selection of indicators which would best reflect long-term 
conditions, second, the establishment of norms to be used for each indicator, ana 
third, the assignment of a weight to each of these indicators. 

37. In the illustration given in annex II, taxable or assessable income haa been 
derived for the 61 Member States whose rates of assessment were above 0.03 per cent 
according to the current scale. Column (10) showed taxable income derived 
according to the current methodology, while column (ll) showed taxable income 
derived by using an allowance formula which combined the current low per capita 
income allowance with formulas utilizing the other seven ~naicators, the latter 
having been given an equal weight of approximately 0.071 each, for a total weight 
of 0.5. Column (12) showed taxable income derived from the use of the seven 
indicators excluding the low per capita income allowance. Thus, in column (12) the 
seven indicators were given an equal weight of 1/7 or 0.143 each. 

38. He expected that questions might be raised regaraing the norms chosen by the 
Committee and the weights assigned to them. As explained in paragraph 27 of the 
report, several proposals had been made regarding the aetermination of norms. For 
the purposes of the illustration given in annex II, the norms chosen haa been maae 
to equal the average of the attainment of developed countr~es and that of Brazil, 
which had been assumed to be the most developed among developing countries. 
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39. An analysis of taxable incomes derived from the application of the modifiea 
allowance formulae was given in paragraphs 28 and 29 of the report. The results 
were, in his personal opinion, quite startling but he would leave it to the members 
of the Fifth Committee to draw their own conclusions. He wishea, however, to 
stress the complexity of the problem of integrating economic and social indicators 
into the current methodology for assessment. Results different from those given in 
annex II would be obtained by varying norms and weights of the seven inaicators or 
by choosing other indicators. Moreover, unlike the concept of "national income", 
which had been internationally standardized and acceptea by Member States, the 
scope and coverage of economic and social indicators varied widely accoroing to 
their use by countries and could create distortions if they were selected to 
replace or supplement national income in determining the capacity to pay of Member 
States. 

40. The Committee had agreed to explore further at its next session in 1~84 all 
aspects of integrating socio-economic indicators into the current methodology basea 
on a more detailed analysis of their effects on the rates of assessments of 
individual countries. 

41. In response to the General Assembly's request to take into account the effect 
of different inflation rates on the comparability of national income statistics, 
the Committee had examined various alternatives put forward to correct an over
estimation or underestimation of changes in the value of a country's nat1onal 
income in United States dollars due to fluctuations in the rate of exchange between 
the national currency and the United States dollars which did not adequately 
reflect variations of domestic inflation in relation to global price changes or 
changes 1n prices in the Unitea States. One of the alternat1ves consiaereo by the 
Committee was the use of "pseudo" rates of exchange 1n lieu of average market rates 
of exchange in the case of market economies, and United Nations operational rates 
of exchange in the case of centrally plannea economies. A "pseudo" rate of 
exchange was defined to oe the rate of exchange between one Un1ted States dollar 
and units of a national currency adjusted to reflect changes in prices and in 
exchange rates. The effects of such adjustments to the taxable incomes of 
10 countries for the period 1971-1977 were reproduced in annex Ill to the report. 
The application of "pseudo" rates of exchange woula tend to reauce the average 
taxable incomes of countries whose currencies were overvalued in relation to the 
reference period of 1969-1~75, and increase the average taxable incomes of those 
countries whose currencies were undervalued. 

42. The use of "pseudo" rates was based on the c1ssumption that correct exchange 
rates had existed in the reference period. In order to establish the correct 
relationship between the United States aollar and national currencies in the 
reference period, consideration had been given to utilizing a newly developeo 
indicator called purchasing power parities (PPP), the product of a joint project of 
the United Nations Statistical Office, the World Bank and the Univers1ty of 
Pennsylvania. The Committee haa been informed that the project would generate 
benchmark price and quantity estimates for 1980 covering about 70 countr1es, and 
preliminary estimates of national incomes based on ~PP would become available at 
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the next session of the Committee. however, China, Egypt, the German Democratic 
Republic and the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics were not among the 
participants in that project, which, might considerably reauce the usefulness of 
purchasing power parities to the Committee's efforts to devise alternative methods 
of assessment. 

43. The Committee had taken note of the reservations made on the propriety of 
modifying national income data supplied by Member States and of the contention that 
the correction of domestic inflation through a change in exchange rates was the 
primary responsibility of each Member State. The Committee noted, however, that 
that exercise was aimed at improving the comparability of national income estimates 
in United States dollars by el~minating to the extent possible distortions causea 
by varying levels of inflation and changes in exchange rates. 

44. In resolution 36/231 A, paragraph 3, the General Assembly haa re~uestea the 
Committee on Contributions to undertake a thorough study on alternative methoas of 
assessment that would take into account, among other things, a new statistical base 
period, a revised upper limit of the low per capita income allowance formula ana a 
limit for increases between two successive scales of assessn1ent. 

45. The Committee had noted that the longer the base perioo, the less sensitive 
the scale was to short-term fluctuations in economic conditions, it had heara a 
number of suggestions to correct that situation as mentioned in paragraph 4b of its 
report. 

46. An analysis of the low per capita income allowance formula, in 
paragraphs 50-52 showed that there was an element of tax progression in the current 
methodology that explained in part why the increase in a country's rate of 
assessment could exceed the growth of its national income. The analysis was 
particularly relevant for those countries whose per capita income had increased 
between the two periods of assessment from below to above the per capita income 
limit. The "jump" in taxable income would be less if the distribution of tax 
relief were pro-rated to all countries, as had been aone prior to 1979, rather than 
only to countries with per capita incomes equal to or higher than the limit. At 
its session in 1984 the Committee would study the implications of updating the 
per capita income allowance limit, a new statistical base period and limits on 
increases between two successive scales of assessments. 

47. In response to paragraph 2 of General Assembly resolution 36/231 A, the 
Committee had reviewed a paper describing the guidelines followed by the United 
Nations Statistical Office in the compilation and estimation of national income ana 
related statistics for purposes of formulating a scale of assessment. some of its 
conclusions had been presented in its preceding report, including a decision on the 
priority of data sources, the estimation of national income and the conversion of 
data from national currencies into United States dollars. If the General Assembly 
decided to adopt methoas of assessment involving the use of socio-economic 
indicators, guidelines on the collection of such data would have to be drawn up, 
particularly since the scope and coverage of economic and social indicators had not 
been standardized. 
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48. As of 20 September 1983, the date of the opening of the thirty-eighth session 
of the General Assembly, only two countries had been in arrears in the payment of 
their assessed contributions within the meaning of Article 19 of the Charter, 
rather than the eight Member States reported in paragraph 65 of the report. Only 
one country was still in arrears under Article 19. The Committee had noted with 
satisfaction the continued arrangements made by the Secretary-General for the 
payment of assessed contributions in currencies other than United States dollars. 

49. With regard to the representation maae by the Dominican Republic, the 
Committee had aecided, after due consideration of that Member States's situation 
and bearing in mind past practice on appeals for a change in assessment, that it 
would take the Dominican Government's representation into account when it reviewed 
the next scale of assessment. 

50. A number of specialized agencies, including the International Labour 
Organisation, established their scales of assessment on the basis of the United 
Nations scale with some adjustments for ditterences in membership. In a letter 
dated 6 July 1983, the Director-General of ILO statea that the decision to 
harmonize the ILO scale with that of the United Nations had been prompted by the 
Governing Body's view that the United Nations scale was based on objective 
criteria, although that principle of harmonization had been maintained in drawing 
up the ILO scale for 1984-1985, a large number of ILO members had expressea doubts 
regarding the criteria, methods and procedures followed in drawing up the United 
Nations scale of assessments for 1983-1985. 'l'hey wished to urge the Committee on 
Contributions to develop more objective methods and criteria for determining Member 
States' relative capacity to pay. 

51. The same objectives had long been sought by the Committee on Contributions. 
The success of the Committee in formulating an alternative methodology for 
establishing a fair and equitable scale would depend in large measure on the 
attention that the Fifth Committee devoted to the current report, for the Committee 
on Contributions would require guidance in its pursuit of the alternatives it had 
presented. 

ORGANIZATION OF WORK 

52. The CHAIRMAN drew attention to documents A/C.S/38/L.l and Ada.l on the status 
of the Committee's documentation. He urged the secretariat officials concernea to 
make every effort to adhere to the deadlines indicated in those documents and to 
advance the issue of documents where possible. It he heard no objection, he woulo 
take it that the Committee now wished to take note of the schedule of work he had 
outlined at the Committee's 2nd meeting on 26 October 1983. 

53. It was so decided. 

The meeting was suspended at 5.10 p.m. and resumed at 5.20 p.m. 
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ELECTION OF OFFICERS (continued) 

54. Mr. MAYCOCK (Barbados) nominated Mr. Amneus (Sweden) for the office of 
Vice-Chairman. 

55. Mr. TAKASU (Japan) nominated Mr. Tommo Monthe (United Republic of Cameroon) 
for the office of Vice-Chairman. 

56. Mr. Amneus (Sweden) and Mr. Tommo Monthe (United Republic of Cameroon) were 
elected Vice-Chairmen by acclammation. 

57. Mr. EL SAFTY (Egypt) nominated Mr. Fontaine Ortiz (Cuba) for the office of 
Rapporteur. 

58. Mr. FONTAINE ORTIZ (Cuba) commented that there had been some delay in the 
election of the Committee's officers. His delegation had been approached by some 
Committee members who wished to dissuade him from standing for an important 
office. Cuba's attitude in the Fifth Committee, as in other committees had always 
been constructive and directed towards solving the problems that arose. He would, 
therefore, accept the appointment if the Committee chose to elect him. 

59. The CHAIRMAN announced that an election by secret ballot had been requested. 

60. At the invitation of the Chairman, Mr. Rakau (German Democratic Republic), 
Mr. Rallis (Greece), Mr. Masarweh (Jordan) and Miss Nikiema (Upper Volta) acted as 
tellers. 

61. A vote was taken by secret ballot. 

Number of ballot papers: 77 

Invalid ballots: 1 

Number of valid ballots: 76 

Abstentions: 12 

Number of members voting: 64 

Required majority: 33 

Number of votes obtained: 

Mr. Fontaine Ortiz 54 

Four other candidates 10 

62. Having obtained the required majority, Mr. Fontaine Ortiz (Cuba) was elected 
Rapporteur. 

The meeting rose at 6.10 p.m. 


